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Councillor McNeilly opened the meeting and outlined the background to the proposal. Mr Hendry 
advised that the meeting tonight is to gather views on the proposal to close Skipness Primary School 
and realign its catchment area to Tarbert Primary School.  A presentation then followed and 
questions from the audience were invited.  
 
Question  
 
Why is the date of closure December 2022? 
 
Panel Response 
The Schools (Consultation) (Scotland) Act 2010 legislation sets out the requirements which the 
council follows and this includes the time frames for reports to be produced and agreed by the 
council and Education Scotland.  
 
The 1st December 2022 date allows for this process to be carried out in accordance with the 
requirements of the legislation.   
 
Question 

What would happen if there was a lack of capacity in Tarbert Primary School? 

Panel Response 

There is capacity in the school building at the moment and we 



There is concern re



Panel Response 

Yes, this is something which we can do.  

Question  

Does the Council own the school building? 

Panel Response  

As far as we are aware the council do own the building, however ownership will be checked in 
regard to any restriction on the title of the property.  

Question 

If the community do not show an interest in the building will it go on the market?  

Panel Response  

Yes, if there are no proposals from the community 



Councillor McNeilly thanked everyone for coming along and for their contribution and advised that 
should anyone have any further queries they can contact one of the officers here tonight and that 
the consultation is open until 23 December.  

Two meeting attendees left email addresses for any updates and follow up communications. 

The meeting closed at 7pm. 


